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1. The regularly scheduled meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was called to 

order at 7:00 p.m.  
 

2. A quorum was present.  Gil Snyder, Bruce Boreson, Chairman Mark Cwik, 

Frank Grieashamer, Kathy Mennella, Lisa Manzo (Secretary), Eric Richard 

(Village Planner), and Zoe Heidorn (Village Planner).  Absent:  Rafael Nunez, 

George Snarski. 
 

3. Member Grieashamer made a motion to accept the amended minutes of 

September 2, 2015. The motion was seconded by Member Mennella and 

approved to place them on file as presented. 
 

4.       New Business:  None 

 

5.       Old Business:  None                                     

 

6.   Staff Update:   

 

Ms. Heidorn stated to the members that the Enterprise Zone was awarded to the 

Village and will take effect once the State budget passes.   

 

She continued to update the members on some upcoming events in the Village.  She 

also mentioned that there is a new restaurant that has just opened in town called Lazy 

Moe’s.  It is a Mediterranean Grill on Franklin Avenue.  Everyone should try it. 

 

     7.   Public Comment:  None. 

 

     8.  A motion was made by Member Grieashamer to adjourn the meeting of the         

Zoning Board of Appeals.  It was seconded by Member Mennella. All in favor.     

Motion carried.   

 

     The meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m.  

  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Lisa M. Manzo 

Secretary 
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